

Sophia Children's Hospital Endocrinology

To the President of the University of Lübeck Germany

Direct dial \*31 10 7036643 Faxnumber \*31 10 7036811 Roomnumber SP-3435 E-mail kinderendocrinologie@erasmusmc.nl Our reference SLSD/az Date June 7, 2010

Re: Threat on the Medical School of Lübeck University

Dear Sir,

I have been informed that there are current discussions about the possibility of closing the Medical School of the University of Lübeck.

I participate as one of the work package leaders in a multinational Consortium named EURO DSD. EURO DSD is a collaborative project funded by the European Commission under the 7th Frame Work programme (www.eurodsd.org). The projects is entitled "Investigation of the molecular pathogenesis and pathophysiology of Disorders of Sex development". The grant agreement (201444) is with the University of Lübeck and of critical importance of the project is the coordination of Prof dr Olaf Hiort. I wish to express my strong concerns about this possible decision.

Moreover, the Medical School of Lübeck is a leading force in the medical world and its

disappearance would be a major disaster in Europe and in the world.

I am particularly concerned by the effects of such a negative decision on the current and future collaborative programmes set between the medical department of the University of Lübeck and our Erasmus University. A threat on the Medical School of Lübeck would definitely jeopardize our European network which clearly goes against the interests of the international scientific community.

Stenvert L.S. Drop MD, PhD Professor of pediatric endocrinology Postal addres

P.O. box 2060 3000 CB Rotterdam, NL

Street address

Dr. Molewaterplein 60 3015 GE Rotterdam, NL

Car Park

Westzeedijk 361 3015 AA Rotterdam

Head of Department: Prof. S.L.S. Drop, MD, PhD

Prof. A.C.S. Hokken-Koelega, MD, PhD E.L.T. van den Akker, MD, PhD J.C. v.d. Heyden - fellow, MD

Psychologe: A.B. Dessens, PhD

Staf secretariat: A.E. van Zundert